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Statement on the detention of minors and separation of Immigrant 
children from their parents Most Reverend Armando X. Ochoa, DD 
Bishop of Fresno- 

òThe Lord hears the cry of the pooró (Psalm 34)  

In recent days, the òcryó of the children caught in the vice between 
government policy and fundamental human decency has been deafening 
and heartbreaking for the vast majority of Americans and for people all 
over the world. The forcible separation of children from their parents is 
reprehensible and immoral from its very foundation and deserves the 
strongest condemnation by every means possible and from every segment 
of our society. The Catholic Church joins in this condemnation based on 
our consistent and long-standing teaching and practice on the value of all 
human life and the protection of the most vulnerable among us.  

We hear the cry of the òlittle onesó in our midst and we plant our stand 
firmly in their defense and to speak on their behalf to protect their human 
rights as children of God and precious gifts of the greatest value. The 
children and their immigrant parents must never be used by any agency, 
organization, or government as òpawnsó in a hideous game of partisan 
bickering and immoral political manipulation that betrays the very soul of 
our Democracy. These are HUMAN BEINGS, not trash that can be 
discarded when no longer needed for the fulfillment of selfish political 
designs - a sad and brutal reminder of a òthrow-awayó mentality.  

We hear the cry of the children and we see their suffering and feel their 
loneliness. As a loving mother, the Church longs to embrace these hurting 
little ones; to comfort their fears; to dry their tears, and to accompany 
them through the uncertain paths ahead. You and I must be the hands, 
and feet, and voice of Holy Mother Church in protecting and comforting 
all her children.  

I urge every Catholic in the Diocese of Fresno and all people of good will 
to set aside partisan divisions and divisive rhetoric that so often cloud our 
vision and drown out the calling we have received as benefactors of 
freedom and guardian - citizens of a great country and as baptized 
disciples of the Lord, so we can truly listen to the clear and pain-filled cry 
of our most precious little ones. Their cries are their message to us all! 
May we hear these cries and act to answer them with love, justice, and 
family unity.  



Educating Ourselves About our 
Children and Families at the Border 
We will be hosting a Panel and discussion to educate 
ourselves about our children and families at the border. 
Please join us this Tuesday, June 26 at 7:00pm here at 
the Newman Center.  
 

Marjaree Mason Center  
MMC offers classes and support groups for people who 
have been victims of domestic violence and abuse. Their 
Domestic Violence Support Group meets Thursdays from 
6:00pm to 7:30pm at 1600 M St., Fresno. Their Legal 
Options Class covers domestic violence restraining 
orders. This class is offered Thursdays at 10:00am at 
1600 M St. Contact them at 237-4706 or visit their  
website mmcenter.org.  
24/7 Hotline: 233-4357 
 

Marian Eucharistic Conference  
Will be September 28-30, 2018 at the Wyndham Garden 
Fresno Airport (5090 E. Clinton Way). Featuring talks 
from Fr. James Blount, Fr. Peter Prusakiewics, Fr. Jose 
Robles Sanchez, Msgr. Patrick McCormick, Chris 
Padgett, and Zachary King. Bishop Ochoa will be 
celebrating the opening Mass. The cost is $55 per adult.  
Youth Marian Eucharistic Conference  
Will be September 29, 2018 from 8:00am to 5:00pm. 
Featuring talks from Fr. Jose Robles Sanchez, Chris 
Padgett, and Zachary King. The cost is $25 per person 
and includes lunch.  
For questions please call Ben or Christy at 824-0732.  

 
 

Interactive Concert  
Join us today for a day with world-renown Catholic 
composers and recording Artists ValLimar Jansen and 
Jessie Manibusan! After the 10:00am Mass all children 
are invited for a special program at 12:30pm before an 
interactive concert for everyone at 1:30pm. The concert 
will also feature the SPCNC Liturgical choir and 
children's choir!  
 

Religious Freedom Week  
Religious freedom week is June 22ï 29, 2018. People of 
faith are committed to serving others in Godôs love in 
healthcare, child welfare, migration and refugee 
resettlement, education, and more Religious freedom  
protects the space in which we can continue to serve. 
Religious  Freedom Week begins on June 22, the Feast  
of Sts. Thomas More & John Fisher. Join Catholics 
across the country to pray and act for the freedom to 
serve faithfully and with integrity.  
ñ[Religious] freedom remains one of Americaôs most 
precious possessions. And, as my brothers, the United 
States Bishops, have reminded us, all are called to be 
vigilant, precisely as good citizens, to preserve and 
defend that freedom from everything that would threaten 
or compromise it.ò - Pope Francis   
 

Safe and Sacred Environment 
If you have not completed the Safe and Sacred 
Environment training the deadline is this Saturday, June 
30. All Eucharistic Ministers (including homebound), 
Catechists, and Altar Servers (over the age of 18) 
must complete this training. Safe and Sacred is a 
computer based program. There is no longer class room 
training for this program.   
For more information or questions please contact the 
Safe & Sacred Environment Manager, Loretta Muller at 
(951) 743-2905. 
 

Recycling Donations 
Effective immediately and until further notice we can no 
longer accept recycling donations of any kind out in the 
north parking lot. Thank you for understanding.  
 

Grief Support Group  
The Grief Support Group is a resource for learning how 
to embrace and work through the loss of a loved one.  
Our last meeting will be June 25 in the Community Room 
at 7:00pm. 

 
 
 
 

College Corner 

Summer 2018 
Join us for Volleyball this Tuesday, 
June 26 at 6:30pm.  
 
Please check out our calendar on the 
Campus Ministry page of our website 
for more!  
 

Any questions?  
Contact John Kyler, Director of Campus Ministry, at  
436-3434, ext. 106 or  johnk@csufnewman.com. 

RCIA  
We Need Sponsors 
We already have 10 people who have joined RCIA to be 
baptized or join the Catholic Church and the numbers 
are going to keep growing. We are in desperate need of 
sponsors to journey with these catechumens and 
candidates. If you are a practicing Catholic in this parish, 
this may be Godôs call to ministry. If you are willing to 
become a sponsor, please contact Charles Arokiasamy 
at 286-6372 or by email charles.arok@icloud.com. 
 
Interested in becoming Catholic? 
If you, or know someone who is interested in becoming 
Catholic, please contact Charles Arokiasamy at  
286-6372 or by email charles.arok@icloud.com.   
RCIA is year-round in our parish and you can join at any 
time.  






